Charter Academy of the Redwoods



  
 



 

 





 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, September 11, 2018
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening  The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by Chairperson Livingston. Board members in attendance:



Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes
Sarah Livingston
Yes 

Leticia Trejo 

Yes 

Kip Webb


No

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

The agenda was revised to reflect a correction to the date of the minutes being adopted.  The correct date of the minutes is June 14, 2018. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by​​​​ I. DelSecco, the Board voted (4-0) to adopt the revised agenda.

President’s Report ~ While the school start successfully, it was on a sad note with much of the student body and staff grieving the loss of an RA student over summer.  The students spearheaded the planting of a tree in remembrance.  The school is grateful for the support of RCS Crisis who provided counselors over the summer and at the start of the school year Redwood Academy’s enrolment is up from last year.. It is currently at 153 up from 138 at this time last year.  Redwood Academy did receive the second official batch of test scores from the new CAASPP state testing, and, overall, Redwood students did very well again. Last year’s juniors came back at 92% college ready or conditionally college ready in literacy and 80% college-ready or conditionally college ready in mathematics.  The college ready literacy rate is down 8% from the previous year, while the math was 13% higher than the year before. School-wide proficiency rates stayed consistent in both areas, with 89% in literacy and 76% in math.   It is not anticipated that the dashboard ratings will be spectacular due to the slight decreases in average scores and the apples to oranges approach. However, given the overall high performance it is not concerning.  Ms. Gordon wrote the Redwood Academy renewal petition over the summer and is meeting with Scott Paulin from the district this Thursday to discuss the submission timeline. Hopefully, the public hearing will be in November, and the petition will be on the consent agenda in December.  
Secretary’s Report ~ Accelerated Achievement Academy’s enrollment is down from the previous year by 6 students with a total enrollment of 149.  AAA still has openings in all classes except 12th grade and 6th grade. AAA has received the official CAASPP test scores.    43.9% of students were at or above standard in ELA in grades 4-8, an increase from 39.4% in 2017.  23% were at or above standard in math, an increase from 14% in 2017.  It is anticipated that the dashboard will show improvement overall because the averages for all grades improved in both ELA and math.  The school has its mid-term WASC visit this year. It is set for March 1st.  The mid-term report will be brought to the board at the January meeting.  Both schools will be participating in an assembly by the local fire department tomorrow honoring the students and staff who saved the life of their fellow student.  The school will be participating in the Pumpkinfest parade and several classes are making scarecrows.  
Treasurer’s Report ~Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 9/7/18 shows current cash of $1,910,265—derived by adding last year’s balance, $2,299,515, with this year’s balance, $-389,250, since the balances have not been rolled over yet. This does not reflect the August apportionments and taxes as they have not been posted yet.  There is a new financial system that both the business office and the county are still learning.  After CBEDS the budget will be revised to reflect new ADA projections.  A new budget may be brought to the board reflecting any ADA projection revisions as well as new information regarding the LCFF funding in October.  The books for 2017-2018 are closed.  The unaudited actuals on the agenda reflect the expenses and revenue transactions for the 2017-2018 year. As noted in the assumptions, the Unaudited Actuals reflect accrual methods of accounting which included buildings, depreciation of capital and student body funds which are not included in our cash based budgets that are present in interim reports and budget approvals.  The figures that are usually represented in the cash based budgets are on the last page of the assumptions. There is a slight anomaly since RA bought several HVACS using grant money from Prop 39.  These were expensed in the 6400 series since they were capital assets (over 5000).  In the modified (cash) basis of accounting they show up as an expense in that category.  In the accrual method (the one represented by the unaudited actuals tonight) the expense is taken out and the entire amount is put under the asset account 9400, which along with the other capital assets is depreciated over time (7 years for these).  Also included are the combined activities of Charter Academy.  The auditors use this information for their report for the entire corporation. This report is not submitted to the state. It will be submitted to the district and county by September 15th, and the state by October 15th. 
Safety and Facilities Report ~ The only project currently planned is fixing the asphalt in the RA parking lot.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 14, 2018. 
III. Action Items

a. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
b. On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the Redwood Academy of Ukiah charter petition for renewal.
IV. Sunshined Items
a. The Board to preview additions to BP 506, detailing CAR’s health and safety policy, and BP 501.2, detailing CAR’s enrollment policy as well as the addition of BP 502.7, detailing CAR’s policy in compliance with AB 699. 
V. Presentation Item

a. Ms. Gordon and Ms. Sawyer reviewed the CDE Dashboard Local Indicatior measures with the board.

VI. Public Comment ~ Angela Wartell commented on the food provided during lunches.  She inquired if there was a way to improve the quality of the food.  The officers commented on the barrier of a commercial kitchen to providing food services separate of the district.  Angela also asked if there was a campus beautification group or gardening group.  She would like to see the planters around campus replanted with flowers. 

VII. Next Meeting—The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   
VIII. Adjournment 

As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary
For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Friday, September 7, 2018, this meeting agenda was: 



Provided to all five board members and the corporate officers/management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


